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Sign language and lip-reading users are among the most eager presumptive customers for video telephony, but many current products do not perform very well for this application. 


In order to enable exploitation of this application area, an activity was decided in Geneva, March 97 with the goal to inform on the needs and how it would best be met using H.263(+). 





Results from a Swedish project for creating an assessment tool for this area was demonstrated.





In the Q15/16 meeting in Portland, June 97, an ad-hoc group was formed with the main task to write an informative appendix to H.263 on Sign Language and Lip-reading use. The goals from doc. q15a61 are:





Create an informative condensed description of characteristics of sign language and lip reading of interest for the performance of video coding.


Requirements in terms of traditional video transmission terms.


Acceptable blur of details in motion in sign language and lipreading, and a way to express the blur.


A subjective evaluation on the effects on sign language and lip reading from each option in H.263+.


Need for control over video coding from sign language and lip reading users.


Information transfer between the video quality related work in Sg12 and this ad hoc group.


Influence on test model, test sequences and goals of H.263+ and H.263L.





A first draft should be finished until September 8.  A document should be ready for approval in Jan-98. 





Activities since Portland:





A brief experimental study of the requirements from fingerspelling was done and information spread in the Q15 reflector. 25 frames per second is needed for full perception of fingerspelling at natural speed. 


A brief experimental study of the requirements from lip-reading was done. 20 frames per second is needed for full perception of lip-reading at natural speed. 


A draft informative appendix to H.263 was written. Document Q15b25.


Since some of the requirements seem hard to meet within the H.263 technology, a requirement proposal to H.263L was written in document q15b26.





Initial members in the ad hoc group: 


Gunnar Hellström, Swedish Telecom Administration (chair)	Magnus Jändel, Ericsson Telecom 


Mike Wybray, BT	Barry Andrews, 8x8 Inc


Sen Ching Cheung, VTEL





Proposed activities now are to refine the draft, verify its suggestions, check for influence on H.245 and terminals, and create the reference material needed for assessment and H.263L.
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